
 

 

Board of Selectmen Meeting       June 16, 2020, 5:00pm 

         Approved:  July 14, 2020 

Lions Club Pavilion  Diana Szynal, Chair 

 

 

 

Present: Selectmen Brian Moriarty, Edmund Jaworski, Diana Szynal, Marlene Michonski, Town 

Administrator, Lydia Szych, Town Clerk, Joe Lavallee, Town Moderator 

Collector Sharon Strzegowski, Thomas Mullen, Town Counsel   

 

Selectman Szynal opened the meeting at 5:07pm. 

 

Selectman Moriarty moved to accept the FY21 agreement with Melanson Heath.  Selectman 

Jaworski seconded.  The motion was approved.  Ms. Michonski explained that Melanson Heath is 

not prepared to do the budgeting portion. 

 

Selectman Moriarty moved to accept the Lavery AP agreement for FY21.  Selectman Jaworski 

seconded.  The motion was approved.  

 

Joe Lavallee, Town Moderator, explained that the Board can go to a 10% quorum if necessary.  

After brief discussion with Board members, he went on record to say that he was consulted and 

agrees with the Board decision to go to 20 people. 

Selectman Moriarty moved to adjust the quorum count for tonight’s meeting to 20 people.  

Selectman Jaworski seconded.  The motion was approved.  

 

Town Clerk, Lydia Szych said she is asking for consideration and help as this is a presidential 

election year. 

A zoning bylaw change requires a hearing and there were no hearings conducted.   

 

Board of Selectmen members discussed whether to read entire motions or advise voters, ‘as in 

your handout’.  They briefly discussed which Selectman would read which articles. 

 

Selectman Moriarty moved to adjourn.  Selectman Jaworski seconded.  The motion was approved. 

The meeting ended at 6:02pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Ki J. Eno 

Executive Assistant 

 

 

 


